[image: image1.jpg]\
R

SR
_u.%mw;
TN



[image: image3.jpg]



[image: image2.wmf]















ASHRAE ACTION


ROANOKE CHAPTER NEWSLETTER





(� HYPERLINK "http://www.ashraeroanoke.org" ��www.ashraeroanoke.org�)                    November 2009





NOVEMBER MEETING





Please join us for a great meeting at the hotel roanoke!





Tuesday, November 10th at Dinner


Lucy Addison Middle School





SPEAKER:


Frank Moran


Roanoke City Public Schools





TOPIC:


Ice Storage Tour





AGENDA:


5:30 pm Pizza


6:00 pm Tour


Dinner is $5





RESERVATIONS MUST BE MADE BEFORE NOON on November 9th 


TO Kyle Longbrake:


E-mail:  � HYPERLINK "mailto:Kyle.Longbrake@aecom.com" ��Kyle.Longbrake@aecom.com�


Phone: 540-857-3328


Tip:  Make your reservation online at our Web Site, 


see link below:


� HYPERLINK "http://ashraeroanoke.org/Meetings/registration-form1.htm" ��http://ashraeroanoke.org/Meetings/registration-form1.htm�














President's Corner








Its already time for another meeting with the Roanoke chapter of ASHRAE.  This month we’ll be following up on our Ice Storage topic from last month with a tour of Lucy Addison Middle School in Roanoke.  This will be a great opportunity to see the system in operation and ask any questions about the pro’s and con’s of an ice storage system.  Frank Moran with Roanoke County Public Schools will be on hand to discuss the day to day operation and get an owner’s take on how they like the system.


Next month we’ll be reaching out to the Lynchburg area and holding a great meeting at Wiley & Wilson’s new office.  I encourage all of you to come out and listen to Bob Schubert of Virginia Tech.  Bob is the Associate Dean for Research in the College of Architecture and Urban Studies and has been heavily involved in the Solar Decathlon.  He’ll be talking about the successes and lessons learned by the VT team over the past three years.  ASHRAE is heavily involved in the success of the Solar Decathlon and this is a great opportunity to see how our local university is contributing to it as well.


I hope to see you all at the meeting!


					-Jeff Consroe


		 














Proposed High-Performance Building Standard 189.1 Draws Nearer to Publication Date





ATLANTA – The total building sustainability package, addressing everything from design and commissioning to plans for high-performance operation, is covered in a proposed green building standard currently open for public review. ��Proposed Standard 189.1, Standard for the Design of High Performance, Green Buildings Except Low-Rise Residential Buildings, is being developed by the American Society of Heating, Refrigerating and Air-Conditioning Engineers (ASHRAE) in conjunction with the Illuminating Engineering Society (IES) and the U.S. Green Building Council (USGBC). The standard is slated to be the first code-intended commercial green building standard in the United States.  It is expected to be published in early 2010.��“This is one of the most highly-anticipated building standards ever released,” ASHRAE President Gordon Holness, said. “ASHRAE’s commitment to excellence and transparency in true consensus standards development is reflected in the quality of and interest in Standard 189.1.”��The proposed standard is currently open for a fourth public review. It is an “independent substantive change” review so only changes from the third public review, which ended in June 2009, are open for comment. The public comment period started Sept. 18 and remains open until Nov. 2, 2009.��“IES is pleased to co-sponsor this standard for high-performance green buildings and supports the goal shared with ASHRAE and USGBC of environmental responsibility toward current needs as well as those of future generations,”  Rita M. Harrold, IES director of technology, said.��“The key to a prosperous future is cost-efficient and energy-saving green buildings and is imperative as we move forward,” Scot Horst, senior vice president of LEED, USGBC, said. “Standard 189.1 will help increase adoption of green building practices, leading to a prosperous and sustainable future for our nation.”��“The standard, once published, provides a ‘total building sustainability package’ for those who strive to design, build and operate green buildings,” Kent Peterson, chair of the committee writing the standard, said. “From site location to energy use to recycling, this standard will set the foundation for green buildings through its adoption into local codes. The dedication of those tasked with writing the standard has been unwavering. There are no short cuts to creating a quality, comprehensive green building standard that reflects input from all corners of the building community.”��Among the biggest proposed changes is in the exterior light pollution section, including elimination of the Total Site Lumen approach. The draft of the standard that went out for a third public review earlier this year required users to limit exterior lighting according to one of three methods for determining total initial lamp lumens, or light output, for all outdoor lighting.  While site lumen limits are being explored in other model lighting pollution efforts, it complicates application and enforcement significantly, according to Nick Ferzacca, vice chair of the committee and IES representative.  The current draft maintains the use of Backlight, Uplight and Glare ratings from the IES Luminaire Classification System for Outdoor Luminaires (IESNA TM-15-07).  Also, exterior lighting power densities and lighting zone definitions were modified to align with recent ASHRAE 90.1 addenda.��Another proposed change is in the Outdoor Air Delivery Monitoring section. Under the proposal, measurement of outdoor airflow rates at the system level would be required for all spaces ventilated by mechanical systems, except for constant volume systems. The exception allowing CO2 monitoring as an alternative for systems serving only densely occupied spaces has been removed. Also proposed would be removal of all requirements for outdoor airflow monitoring in naturally ventilated spaces.��The standard development committee will meet again to review comments received during this “independent substantive change” public review during the USGBC GreenBuild conference in November. ��To view a copy of the public review draft, go to � HYPERLINK "http://www.ashrae.org/publicreviews" �www.ashrae.org/publicreviews�. Copies of public review drafts are only available during public review periods.








ROANOKE CHAPTER ASHRAE





2008– 2009 OFFICERS and GOVERNORS


			Phone:	Email:


President	Jeff Consroe		540-797-7899	� HYPERLINK "mailto:jeff@breeden-collier.com" ��jeff@breeden-collier.com�	


Pres.-Elect	Patrick Murdock	540-563-2828	� HYPERLINK "mailto:pmurdock@trane.com" ��pmurdock@trane.com�


Vice Pres.	Kyle Longbrake	540-857-3100	� HYPERLINK "mailto:Kyle.Longbrake@aecom.com" �Kyle.Longbrake@aecom.com�


Treasurer	Rick Hughes		540-772-2065	� HYPERLINK "mailto:rhughes@lpa-inc.com" ��rhughes@lpa-inc.com�


Governor	Jason Price		540-342-5498	� HYPERLINK "mailto:jason.price@ies-co.com" ��jason.price@ies-co.com�


Governor	Roger Jones		540-890-7114	� HYPERLINK "mailto:rjones5632@aol.com" �rjones5632@aol.com�


Governor 	Tom Brannen		540-362-0021	� HYPERLINK "mailto:tebrannen@cox.net" ��tebrannen@cox.net�





		


2008 – 2009 COMMITTEE CHAIRS





		Phone:		Email:


Shenandoah


Section	  Jeff Clinton	540-248-9207		�HYPERLINK "mailto:jeffery.clinton@mcquay.com"��jeffery.clinton@mcquay.com�


Membership	  Jeff Consroe		540-797-7899	� HYPERLINK "mailto:jeff@breeden-collier.com" ��jeff@breeden-collier.com�


Student


Activities       Sean Mallahan	540-265-4444     � HYPERLINK "mailto:smallahan@hurdandobenchain.com" ��smallahan@hurdandobenchain.com�





Technology


Transfer	  Kyle Longbrake	540-857-3100	� HYPERLINK "mailto:Kyle.Longbrake@aecom.com" ��Kyle.Longbrake@aecom.com�


Historian	  Melissa Fuller		540-342-6001	� HYPERLINK "mailto:mfuller@spectrumpc.com" ��mfuller@spectrumpc.com�	





Research


Promotion	  Dan Lieber	        540-857-3100	� HYPERLINK "mailto:Daniel.Lieber@aecom.com" ��Daniel.Lieber@aecom.com�


Newsletter	  Patrick Murdock	540-563-2828        � HYPERLINK "mailto:pmurdock@trane.com" ��pmurdock@trane.com�


Home page	  James Sledd		540-857-3100	� HYPERLINK "mailto:James.Sledd@aecom.com" ��James.Sledd@aecom.com�


     





						





MARK YOUR CALENDERS:





�





Board of Governors Meeting 


4:30 pm on Monday November 16th at Trane





December Meeting --- Bob Schubert , Associate Dean for Research in the College of Architecture and Urban Studies at Virginia Tech will talk about the lessons learned from the past three solar decathlon projects.





Location: Wiley Wilson’s Office


                 127 Nationwide Drive


                            Lynchburg, VA 24502-4272











SPONSOR THE OPEN BAR AT DINNER MEETINGS FOR $150














Attention Members:


Interested in SAVING MONEY?





STAR Cards are available for purchase.  Pay Now and SAVE Later!





$50.00 STAR Card – Admission to any three meetings





$100.00 STAR Card – Admission to any six meetings








Want to SAVE Even MORE MONEY?





In support of the society game (Greening ASHRAE Meetings and Expositions) Plan, The Roanoke Chapter will offer discounts on members who carpool or use alternative transportaion to attend meetings.





$2.00 discount for driving a carpool.





$1.00 discount for any of the following:


riding in a carpool


walking


biking


ride public transportaion


drive hybrid vehicles


drive alternative fueled vehicles





Be sure to let Rick Hughes know if you qualify for the meeting discount when you pay for the meeting.








HFC Phase Out Possible  


By Eric Wilson, Harshaw Trane Lexington





As a young sales engineer I have taken a particular interest in all of the politics surrounding the issue of refrigerants used in HVAC industry. The most important observation I have made so far is that refrigerant technology is just as volatile as electronics. In both cases, you can be certain that what we are using today will look very different from what we will be using ten years from now. � �Equipment manufactures have been working frantically for the past several years to transition to new refrigerants such as HFC 410a and 134a, but it seems they may soon find themselves trapped in a revolving door as there is already progress on an HFC phase-out. Denmark, Australia, and Switzerland have already banned HFCs completely and the European Union has banned HFCs in moving equipment (automobiles). The reason is that while R-134a's Global Warming Potential (GWP) is slightly better than R-22's, it is still relatively high at 1430. � �Currently, HFCs do not have a phase out under the Montréal Protocol because they have no Ozone Depleting Potential (ODP). While the Kyoto Protocol put global pressure on GWP, many countries chose not to participate when negotiations reached a stalemate. The United States is now moving quickly towards its own mitigation of GWP chemicals such as HFCs and CO2. There has been a lot of talk around "cap and trade" programs that would essentially setup a market to buy and sell carbon offset credits. Such a program gives carbon producers the ability to purchase "the right to pollute" and pays companies that adequately curb their carbon production. Buried in the details of these bills is news of a cap and trade on HFCs in addition to the better known CO2. If the program is implemented as planned, the price of R-134a is expected to climb as high as $35.75/kg according to Kostas Kontomaris, Ph.D. of Dupont Fluoro products, speaking at the ASHRAE summer conference in Louisville. According to Dr Kontomaris, R-1234yf is the front runner to replace HFCs. R-1234yf has zero ODP and its GWP is only 4. Toxicity is extremely low (500ppm workplace safety) and while it is more flammable than the refrigerants it may replace, tests seem to indicate flammability concerns will be minor.*� �The continued challenge for the industry is to find a refrigerant with the lowest ODP, GWP, toxicity, and flammability. Perhaps most importantly, whatever refrigerant is used, it should provide extremely efficient heat transfer so that manufactures can continue to make more efficient and more environmentally friendly HVAC equipment. After all, the most environmentally damaging effects of HVAC equipment is not a direct result of the refrigerant used, but an indirect result of the power plants that provide the electricity to run the HVAC equipment. If cap and trade is passed, the price of electricity will rise rapidly, most predictions are in the range of 10% in 2015 to 35% in 2050**. Whatever happens, one thing is certain; energy, technology, and refrigerants will all look very different ten to twenty years from now than they do today.� �For more details on one of the cap and trade bills making progress, see the attached excerpt from HR.2454 "American Clean Energy and Security Act of 2009"***





Electronic Newsletter





Any member with material to submit for inclusion in the monthly newsletter may send the information to:





Patrick Murdock


2343 Highland Farm Road


Roanoke, VA 24017





E-mail:  pmurdock@trane.com


Phone:  540.563.2828


Fax:  540.366.4958





This is your newsletter.  We welcome your contributions and commentary.





Material can include letters to the editor, member news, upcoming events, comments on chapter programs or issues, etc.


























HIRING OR LOOKING FOR HELP?





The Roanoke ASHRAE Chapter will list your advertisement for $20/month in our newsletter and on our website.





Please contact Patrick Murdock if you or your company is interested!









